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Budget Critique

Philosophic Principles / Values


The Medine Memorial Union’s primary source of funding comes from student fee monies, retail food sales, the bookstore rental, branded lease income and the recreation center income. The Union is supposedly committed to student-based programs and services. However, it is difficult to ascertain this commitment due to the low level of expenses for programming. Food is served, books are sold, and people “recreate” but is the Union actually supporting academic programs, promoting diversity, enhancing student development, and providing for the professional growth of its staff? It is impossible to know the answer to this question.

Philosophy concerning revenue generation


Revenue is primarily generated from retail food sales. It would seem that food sales would be protected as the only viable sources of funds outside of student fee monies. The recreation center and the craft center bring in a significant amount of income but this offset by their expenses. Lease agreements with the bookstore and branded units bring in a considerable amount of money but it is difficult to see the benefits of these areas with regards to student development.
Financial / Programmatic Trends that are of concern…


Unfortunately, the movie operation is losing money. Each year, less money is spent on programming. This contradicts the mission/values/principles of the Union. Operational Expenses are skyrocketing. A detailed explanation of this increase is necessary. The custodial expense seems fixed. Is this a contractual obligation? Can it be renegotiated? Professional development funds need to be increased. Overall, I see a lack of commitment to the philosophies that in the past have made this one of the best Unions in the country. 
Institutional trends that influence the budget


The long-term maintenance and replacement needs of the facility are really taking a collective toll. Unless more funds from retail operations or student fee allocations are found, the Union will continue to have to reduce its programming budget which in turn will cause a negative ripple throughout the student’s who pay for the Union.
Long-range care of facilities


The Union’s long-range plans seem non-existent. The budget seems to be more reactive than proactive. The decrease in the overall amount of money in Reserves is rather disconcerting. If money is being shifted out of reserves each year, then what happens when there are no more reserves? This scenario reeks of differed maintenance.

Committed to cultural diversity and professional growth: yes or no

Diversity training and program funding has increased each year. Unfortunately, the amount of funding that has been allocated for diversity is rather paltry. $4,000 does not a great diversity program make. Professional development funding has increased to $7,500. Again, this is not a lot of money. Especially when one considers the total number of Union employees: 26 Salaried Employees and over 100 student employees would use $7,500 very quickly. It would behoove the Union to try and figure out a way to increase the funding for professional development.

Does the Union support risk taking?

There are indications within the budget that the Union supports risk taking. The largest risk that I see is the decrease in reserves. This could leave the Union without a “capital cushion” if something in an aging building decides to cease working i.e. the air conditioning system, old water pipes, etc.  I don’t see any examples that show calculated/plan-based risk taking. More information is needed to fully determine the answer to this question.

Technology and Assessment


Technology and Assessment seem like forgotten orphans in the Union budget wilderness. Flats amounts of $5,000 and $1,000 respectively, do not instill confidence that anyone is planning and crafting these line items. Technology can increase your efficiency but the hardware, software, consultants, etc. are not cheap. Assessment can help you to save money in the short and long term. It would seem that these two areas (technology and assessment) need to be looked into as potential areas for savings and evaluation.

Other campus departments / external community

The extent of the relationship of the Union with its external community is unclear. Sponsorship monies are increasing but this does not necessarily give a barometer of the relationship with the bookstore, branded units, etc. Campus departments seem to use the Union but do not spend a great amount of money. Campus departments may develop a negative view of the Union. The Union could be seen as a money making venture versus a student-centered entity.
What’s missing?


I really think a line-by-line rationale of each increase/decrease/program would really shed light on areas that could use some thoughtful planning and structuring. An actual person who I could question would be nice too. The 05-06 request should be interesting. I realize it’s probably just vapor but I still like this critique as a mind exercise.
